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Safety Council 						          	                           April 10, 2024
Meeting Room 1								         3:30-5:00 PM				       		
	

	Standing item: Capital Project questions and feedback



Starting in May, Scott Barker will be attending Safety Council to connect building level staff with construction teams in order to gather feedback, answer questions and respond to concerns.

Jeff gave a brief update of summer construction: Double entry security this summer to create safe vestibules.  Starting with high schools, elementary and then middle schools. There was a discussion about re-entry for high school juniors and seniors who leave for lunch and how they will check in/out with new doors.  Shana will bring this conversation to SLT.



Fire Inspection Review
Jeff gave a fire inspection review from March.  All buildings were passed. A sampling of violations: 
· Gas fuel pumps need updated signs
· Exposed wiring in mechanical rooms
· Fire extinguisher on floor
· Door wedges holding doors
· Extension cords (need to be directly plugged into wall)
· Mechanical room used for storage
· String lights in a classroom
In addition, Jeff does mid-year inspections as well.

Area of Assembly Door update
Jeff shared an update on this project.  Phase 1- chose select doors and rushed the replacement; finished those (89).  Phase 2- Replacing other doors (some previously had hardware replaced, now full door replacement). Hardware being ordered for this next phase.
	
	


Super Day Update-
Testing of lockdown buttons will be used during building simulations.
Barker East will receive training all morning on Reunification process and their role.
End of year meetings:
Council discussed the last two meetings of the year; May will likely have time to complete the District Committee Survey and get an update from the School Safety Summit; please send any additional agenda items to Shana






